

June 11, 2020

Dear Mr. O'Flynn:

Now, more than ever, with the complications faced by our school district to keep children safe during a pandemic while still learning and thriving, we seek our community's assistance to accomplish our mission to promote innovative learning.

On behalf of the board of Los Alamos Public Schools Foundation, I would like to express our deep appreciation for SMSI's commitment to contributing \$200 a month towards the cost of rent when we move into our new building shared with Los Alamos Public Schools Credit Union in the spring of 2021. When SMSI shared the news of your willingness to contribute with our board, we were all extremely grateful for the assistance as we transition to a new space. We are excited to have the opportunity to be in a new building but with that opportunity will come challenges. For many years we have been housed rent-free in the school district owned Pueblo Complex. The school district's future plan for the use of our current office gave rise to the attractive opportunity to move with the credit union. We are stepping out into new territory but do so with the determination to grow our organization and its impact on education. Your commitment to LAPS Foundation will make it possible for us to focus on what we do best, improving education in Los Alamos through the generous contributions of our community.

We are grateful for your partnership in this endeavor.

With sincere thanks.

Jenny McCumber Executive Director